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Q5/16 thanks SG12 for their recent LS (COM12 - LS 63) concerning the new Recommendation on QoE requirements of telepresence services. This was discussed extensively during our recent meeting in Brisbane, and we have the following comments.
[bookmark: _GoBack]ITU-T Rec. G.1091 closely related to Q5/16’s work item H.TPS-AV.  Both describe telepresence parameters that are related to QoE.
Q5 experts observed that unfortunately some text in clauses 7, 10 and 11 is not aligned with the text of Q5’s H.TPS-AV draft.  Some specific misalignments include:
-The weighted Terminal Coupling Loss in clause 7.6 has a different recommended value from the weightedMicrophoneLoudspeakerCouplingLoss parameter in H.TPS-AV. 
-The Lip Sync parameter in clause 10.2 has a different recommended value from the audioVideoSynchronization parameter in H.TPS-AV.
-The background noise parameter in clause 11.1 has a different recommended value from the ambientNoise parameter in H.TPS-AV.
The scope of ITU-T Rec. G.1091 recognizes the need for revision, and Q5/16 believes it would be useful to ensure that all misalignments be addressed in a future revision so there is no confusion.  H.TPS-AV is stable, and is planned for consent in 2015.
Q5 plans to review ITU-T Rec. G.1091 again in the next full SG16 meeting (February 09-20 2015) and might follow up with a more detailed response.
We would appreciate keeping an on-going dialogue between SG12 and SG16 on the topic of Telepresence QoE.
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